
RoydonStrings 
Rules and Regulations

This is a club for people to learn / develop playing of the guitar and/or ukulele. There 
is a website (www.roydonstrings.co.uk) containing info for those thinking about 
joining and materials, resources and online instructions for those who already 
attend. 

This is a non-profit making club. The weekly subs are to pay for the hire of the hall. 
Any surplus funds at the end of the year will be given to charity.

• The name of the club: RoydonStrings
• Payment of subscriptions: £4 per person per session to be paid on the evening by 

credit or debit card (No cash.) 
• Location: Meetings take place in Roydon Village Hall, Harlow Road, CM19 5HH
• Meetings: meetings are once a week for ukulele and once a week for guitar. The 

times are shown on the website.
• Materials: Music is provided. 
• Sharing materials: The materials provided (including those on the website) are for 

use by members only and should not be used outside RoydonStrings. 
• Resignation of members: no formal notice is required
• Suspension and expulsion of members: I reserve the right to stop people attending
• Lead Teacher/Organiser: G Preston
• Management of the association’s affairs: G Preston

Organiser   



I don’t want a credit card, or a debit card, or a cheque book. Payments will generally be to 
one organisation: Roydon Village Hall for the hire of the hall. 

• The weekly payments (subs) are for one purpose and one purpose only: to pay for the 
hire of the Village Hall. I'm not interested in making any money out of this and so any 
money left over at the end of the year is, by mutual consent, given to a charity. Over the 
years we've given money to several charities including The British Legion, The London 
Ukulele Trust and The Red Cross


• The cost is £3.00 per session and traditionally members attending clubs or meetings 
such as this will have paid their weekly subs in cash. Since the COVID infection, 
throwing £1 coins into a biscuit tin is no longer an acceptable way of paying and so 
RoydonStrings is now totally cashless.


• During refreshment break I will come round with a contactless cardreader for you to pay 
with a credit card, debit card, ApplePay or GooglePay. You will receive a receipt via an 
email confirming your payment. If you wish to buy plectrums (£1.00 each) this 
transaction will also be via a card payment.


	 

• 	I am in the process of trying to set up a bank account so that if you don’t want to use 

contactless payments you can transfer the subs to the bank account monthly via online 
payment. Bank Account details will appear here in due course.


